
HON Michael Wood 
MINISTER OF IMMIGRATION 

MINISTRY OF BUSINESS, INNOVATION AND EMPLOYMENT 

OFFICIALS' MEETING 

Monday 17 October 2022 

4.30pm - 5.30pm 

Executive Wing 5.1, Parliament Building 

AGENDA 

Attendees: Alison McDonald, Chris Bunny, Stephen Vaughan, Jivan Grewal, Sam Foley, 
Andrew Craig, Simon Sanders 

Apologies: Carolyn Tremain 

Item Topic Person Purpose Oral/Paper 

1. Policy Update Jivan Grewal Discussion Oral 

2. IMT Update Simon Sanders Discussion Oral 

- AEWV

- Visitor Visa

3. Weekly Report Stephen Vaughan Discussion 

2223-1310 Weekly 

Report to the Minister 

4. Any other business Hon Michael Wood Update Oral 
/Officials 
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4 MEDIA UPDATE AND UPCOMING EVENTS AND MEETINGS 
 
4.1 INZ Communications and Engagement 
 
Yvette McKinley 
Manager  
Communications and Engagement INZ  

 
 
Communications material was provided to the office of the Minister of Immigration (the 
Minister) to support the Minister’s speech on Wednesday 12 October 2022. Supporting 
communications planned to go out, including website changes and emails to key stakeholders 
(migrant communities, employers, and licensed immigration advisers) have been shared with 
the Minister’s office.  
 
A communications plan was shared with the Minister’s office to support the changes to 
requirements for chefs under the AEWV policy and changes to the median wage which were 
announced on Sunday 9 October 2022. Stakeholder communications and website changes 
have also been sent out.  
 
Communications are being prepared to be sent to visa holders and peak education bodies 
regarding the change to study conditions for school-aged children holding Critical Purpose 
Visitor Visas. These are due to be sent out on Friday 14 October 2022. 
 
A communications plan is being developed to inform people who are on 2021 Interim Visas 
about their ability to travel offshore, following travel conditions for this cohort being raised as 
an issue by the Reconnecting New Zealand Focus Group.  
 
 
Media 
 
Media queries remain steady. There continues to be significant interest in visitor visa and 
AEWV processing. In particular, INZ received a query following a press release issued by the 
National Party about the INZ website advising visitors not to book their travel before their visa 
had been approved. INZ’s response made it clear that this is long-standing advice to anyone 
applying for a visa. Other media requests focused on immigration health requirements and 
Russian fishing crew work visas. 
 
 

Privacy of natural persons



This page and the following 11 pages contain information unrelated to the review of 
AEWV and therefore have been marked out of scope.









OUT OF SCOPE




